
UTILITIES COMMISSION MEETING 
SEPTEMBER 17,2013 

Acting Mayor Mabel Mumford-Pautz called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. In 
attendance were Council members James R. Gatto, Linda Kuiper and Mauritz Stetson, 
Robert Sipes, Utilities Manager, Jennifer Mulligan, Stenographer, and guests. 

Acting Mayor Mumford-Pautz asked if there were any additions or corrections to the 
Utilities Commission meeting minutes of August 19,2013. Mr. Stetson moved to 
approve the minutes as submitted, was seconded by Ms. Kuiper and carried 
unanimously. 

Acting Mayor Mumford-Pautz stated that cash on hand and in banks was $1,034,233.69. 

Acting Mayor Mumford-Pautz asked for a motion to pay bills. Mr. Stetson moved to 
pay the bills as submitted, was seconded by Mr. Gatto and carried unani~ously. 

Mr. Sipes stated that the bill for the collapsed sewer on Water Street was $17,000.00. 

Mr. Sipes stated that a house on Conley Drive was attached to a sewer line intended for 
future use that had not been maintained by the property owners. He said that after this 
was discovered, the house was tied into Conley Drive with a new connection at no cost to 
the homeowner. 

Mr. Sipes stated that a storm line was repaired on Spring Street where there was a 
sinkhole. He said the collapsed terra cotta pipe was fixed and the road was repaired. 

Mr. Sipes stated that there was a 911 call from the Washington Park pumping station for 
an alarm. He said that there was a malfunction on the generator transfer switch during a 
power outage that was repaired. A pumper truck was required for the night during the 
outage. 

There being no further business, Mr. Stetson moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:33 
p.m., was seconded by Mr. Gatto and carried unanimously. 
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